#### **LOOKING AHEAD**

Daily Office: 8.00am & 5.30pm Monday-Thursday & Saturday.

Sunday 4 November 10am

Sunday 4 November 7pm

Tuesday 6 November 12-3pm

**Friday 9 November 9.30-11.30** 

Sunday 11 November 10am

Wednesday 14 November 6.45pm PCC Meeting (church hall)

Friday 16 November 9.30-11.30

Sunday 18 November 10am

Friday 23 November 9.30-11.30

Saturday 24 November 12-3pm

Sunday 25 November 10am

Friday 30 November 9.30-11.30

Saturday 1 December 5pm

Sunday 2 December 10am

Sunday 2 December 7pm

Friday 7 December 9.30-11.30

Sunday 9 December 10am

Saturday 15 December 12pm

Sunday 16 December 10am

Tuesday 18 December 9.30am

Sunday 23 December 10am

Sunday 23 December 4pm

Monday 24 December 11pm

Monday 24 December 11.30pm

Tuesday 25 December 11am

Wednesday 26 December 11am

Thursday 27 December 11am

Friday 28 December 11am

Sunday 30 December 10am

Sunday 6 January 10am

THE CHURCH OF ENGLAND

Sunday 13 January 10am

Mass for All Saints

Young People's Service

**Tuesday Sale** 

Little Lights

**Mass for Remembrance Sunday** 

Little Lights

Mass for 2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday before Advent

Little Lights

Christmas Bazaar

Christ the King

Little Lights

**Church Christmas Meal** (Wetherspoons)

**Mass for Advent 1** 

Young People's Service

Little Lights

**Mass for Advent 2** 

Christingle

**Mass for Advent 3** 

**School Christmas Service** 

Mass for Advent 4 (All Age with Sunday School)

**Carol Service** 

**Carols for Christmas** 

Midnight Mass

**Mass for Christmas Day** 

Mass for St Stephen

**Mass for St John** 

Mass for the Holy Innocents

**Mass for Christmas 1** 

Mass for the Feast of the Epiphany

Mass for the Baptism of Christ

Winner of 'The UK's Best Modern Churches' award November 2013

Next Sunday: 11th November 2018

Mass for Remembrance Sunday

366 114 106 298

**Jonah 3:1-5, 10** Julian Hebrews 9:24-28 Arthur

Psalm 62 Gospel Mark 1:14-20

**Intercessions:** Jennea **Chalice:** Ayo

Sidespeople: Jennea & Arthur

Vicar: Mother Bernadette Hegarty 020 3774 6833 Churchwarden: Julian Bream 07818 048048

Churchwarden: Safia Dimsdale

DONATIONS gratefully received for our building fund by cheque payable to St Paul's, Bow Common, Gift Aided where possible.



# THE PARISH OF ST. PAUL WITH ST. LUKE \* BOW COMMON



## Sunday 4<sup>th</sup> November 2018 Mass to celebrate the Feast of All Saints

94 134 62 405

Wisdom of Solomon 3:1-9 Nikki Revelation 21:1-6 Cathy

Psalm 33 Gospel John 11:32-44

Intercessions: Julian Chalice: Hendrika

Sidespeople: Nikki & Safia

#### **PLEASE PRAY FOR:**

Esther Christian, John Christian, Rachel Christian, Caroline Smith, Layo Olaniyan, Florence Ebseye, Audrey Mameli, Tracy Deirki, Robert Partridge, Nojahan Hamid, Latarshia Bailey, Cyril Brown, Tom Cantwell

Our link church of **Santa Monica, Maputo** in Mozambique Our church School – **St Paul with St Luke** 

November Year's Mind: Madhavlal Gurjar, John McLean

**Today we celebrate All Saints Day**. On this day, we remember all the saints and martyrs throughout the centuries who gave their lives to proclaim the Gospel.

### LESS THAN 3 WEEKS TO GO: Christmas Bazaar

- Saturday 24 November 2018. We need donations for tombola, bottle tombola, prizes and for the Christmas Hamper. We also need additional volunteers. If you have ideas and/or want to help, then talk to Toni or Mthr. Bernadette.

**The Christmas Hamper List** is out at the back of church. If you would like to contribute to this, then please write your name against the item(s) you will provide.



The London Docklands
Singers who include members
of our Church (Hendrika, Mary
Straw & Ruth) will be giving a
special performance of 'Dona
nobis pacem' at Southwark
Cathedral on Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup>
November 7-9pm. Tickets:
£5-20.

The text of 'Dona nobis pacem' includes passages from the

Bible & poems by Wilfred Owen. Well worth going to see.

A big thank you to all who donated to the Shoebox appeal and also to Toni, Sally, Debbie, Elaine, Nicola, Jean and all who came along last week to make up the Shoeboxes. This year we have filled **32 boxes which is amazing**. So If you haven't been able to fill a shoebox but



would like to donate £5 towards their postage, then talk to Toni, Sally or Mthr. Bernadette.

#### Young People's Service tonight in church at 7pm.

Christmas Bazaar Tickets: Mary McKenzie has kindly organised us getting our Bazaar tickets early this year. They will be distributed after the service. This year, each member of the congregation will be given 10 booklets to sell to family and friends. Don't worry if you are unable to sell them all – just return the unsold tickets with any money to Mary Straw or Julian. If you don't believe you will be able to sell any tickets, then let Mthr. Bernadette know.

**Confirmation:** I have some enquiries about confirmation next year so if you are thinking about being confirmed I hope this note will help you to understand what is involved.

Being a Christian is a journey that has lots of stages in it. We all make our journey at different speeds and there is no definite timetable and even the route can be different for different people. Confirmation marks an important stage in this journey.

In Confirmation we receive the gift of the Holy Spirit in a special way to strengthen and guide us for the future whilst making a promise to continue to serve God in our lives.

Anyone being confirmed will be baptised first as a sign of the cleansing of our lives by Jesus' love. If you were not baptised as a child then this will take place in the same service as the Confirmation.

If you would like to be Confirmed or find out more, please talk to Mthr. Bernadette.



**Our Book of Remembrance** will remain in the Lady Chapel until the Sunday before Advent for all who were not able to come to our All Souls Service. Please hold in your prayers all who are mourning the death of loved ones at this time.

# Church Christmas Meal at Wetherspoons, Canary Wharf, Saturday 1<sup>st</sup> December at 5 pm.

**St Saviours** have sent us a **thank you card** to express their gratitude for our generous and the school generous Harvest donation. It is on the church hall noticeboard.